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Third Age Trust
Board Meeting: 21 December 2022
Summary Report to be used when sharing with members
Main focus areas of the meeting was:
· Terms of Trust Membership – the annual document that enables all u3as to register their membership of The Third Age Trust was approved with amendments designed to illustrate the mutual relationship. The document imposes no additional requirements on u3as.
· Digital Strategy – Governance of the Digital Strategy review will transfer from TATTL to the Trust at the end of current Phase III. Revised membership arrangements for the Project Board were agreed.
· Beacon/Siteworks/Sitebuilder -  Agreed that the governance aspects of all three should be managed together through TATTL.
· Grants Policy – Revised grants policy and budget arrangements were clarified and approved for 2023/24. A new category of grant will be available where u3as wish to participate in large events that enhance the profile of the movement.
· Insurance – The policy for calendar year 2023 will be known by the year end and will be circulated widely to u3as. The cost of insurances has increased by 7.5% for cover on the same basis as 2022.
· Trustee/Director Vacancies – A timetable was approved for filling Trustee/Director vacancies on the Trust Board. Nominations will be sought for vacancies in West Midlands, East Midlands, London and Wales early in the New Year, with any necessary election taking place in February/March 2023. New Trustees/Directors will be confirmed by end of March.
· AGM Timetable – The 2023 AGM will take place on 18 October 2023 and a timetable for resolutions was agreed.  All notifications to u3as will start mid April.
· Fit For The Future – Following feedback from consultations with various groupings, there has been general support for a national forum focusing more on u3a-related matters, which would enable the Board to focus on governance issues. However it is important to be clear about the costs, legal requirements, boundaries of responsibility, and impact on the current Board, before any irreversible decisions are taken. Therefore a pilot process during the first half of 2023 will enable these points to be trialled and assessed.  
Please note that official minutes are the true record of discussions and decisions taken at Board meetings. This is a summary of the main discussions and should not be taken as an authoritative statement. If you require any further detail about any item, please contact your Trustee. 
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